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Dear Shane 

 
 

NORTHERN IRELAND PUBLIC SERVICE PENSIONS 
(ADDITIONAL GAD INFORMATION) 

 
 
I refer to my previous letter of 4 March 2013 where I had attached, for the 
information of the Committee, the GAD letter of 5 October 2012 (Annex A) which 
set out the potential cost of not applying revised pension arrangements for the 
Northern Ireland Health and Social Care Scheme from April 2015 and a 
subsequent E-mail of 18 October (Annex B) which provided more detail and 
assurances of the figures.  
 
As previously indicated the Government Actuary's Department (GAD) provided 
data indicating, in broad terms, the financial impacts of the Public Service 
Pensions Bill provisions and in particular the quantitative analysis considering the 
savings in respect of pension rights earned after 2015. GAD adopted a simplified 
methodology to calculate the contribution rates for the Northern Ireland Health 
Service Pension Scheme based on percentage assumptions of membership 
retiring at normal pension age and leaving the scheme prior to normal pension 
age. 
 
Corporate HR Officials have now supplied me with further GAD correspondence 
additional to the attachments in my original letter to you on 4 March 2013. It was 
the first correspondence letter issued to officials on 3 October 2012.  
The letter of 5 October 2012 was an update on the letter of 3 October 2012 but 
as the GAD correspondence of 3 October includes an Annex on the Contribution 
Rates Calculation Corporate HR Officials consider the attached additional 
information would be helpful in understanding the methodology used. 



 
Therefore, I now attach for your information the GAD correspondence and Annex 
of 3 October 2012. Although, the correspondence retains a draft watermark, this 
is indeed the final version of the correspondence. 
 
This additional information has also been provided to NIC-ICTU for further 
discussions at the Scheme Officials/ NIC-ICTU Public Service Pensions Bill 
meetings. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
JUDITH FINLAY 
Departmental Assembly Liaison Officer 
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